
PRESIDENT'S WELCOME

The Haymarket Chamber of Commerce is looking forward to a
brand new start in 2021, after a challenging 2020. We held a very
successful end-of-year dinner in December at Zilver with 70 guests
including Jenny Leong MP, Member for Newtown and Councillor
Philip Thalis from the City of Sydney. 

Joseph La Posta, CEO of Multicultural NSW requested a Zoom
meeting with the Chinese community in December to address any
issues raised by the community. Subsequent to a further meeting
after initial feedback, Multicultural NSW is providing grant
funding to support not-for-profit organisations to organise events
for the Lunar New Festival in 2021 to activate Chinatown, and
other parts of Sydney.

Please also save the date for our annual Chinese New Year Banquet
to be held on Friday 26 February at The Eight Restaurant at Market
City. We will look forward to seeing you then.

Simon Chan (President)

HCC UPDATES
Christmas Dinner

HCC Executive Committee with honorary members and guests

It was wonderful to see so many members, both existing and new,
at our "Beyond the Horizon - End of Year" Christmas event on the 8
December at Zilver Restaurant.

The Chamber is looking forward to 2021 as we continue to work
with our members and local businesses in Haymarket and
Chinatown. We look forward to seeing you at the next event,
which will be our annual Chinese New Year celebration.
 

New sponsor 

The Chamber is pleased to partner with Your Community Bank at
Darling Square, which is a profit-for-purpose enterprise that
presents and promotes events and other local initiatives that
inspire, bring people together and support people to grow their
passions. Up to 80% of its profits are returned by way of funding
local community initiatives and social enterprises.

Darling Square Community Bank is a Bendigo Bank branch, part of
Australia’s 5th largest retail bank network that is proud to be
consistently voted Australia’s most trusted banks. The team looks
forward to welcoming you at the branch soon.

Learn more
 

Museum of Chinese in Australia - get involved

The site of the Museum of Chinese in Australia at 744 George Street

The Chamber is pleased to support the Museum of Chinese in
Australia (MOCA), which will soon call Haymarket its home in the
former Haymarket Library building at 744 George St, Sydney.

MOCA President and renowned paediatrician Dr John Yu AC says
the Museum will showcase the history, heritage and material
culture of the Chinese in Australia. It will also promote and
educate people about the story of Chinese settlers and their
descendants for future generations.

“We’re really keen to work with Simon [the president] and the
Chamber because we sit right in Haymarket. where much of the
history of the Chinese in Sydney and New South Wales revolved
and continues to revolve. What we hope when we eventually open,
which we hope is in early 2022, is to make a big difference in
encouraging greater tourism movement in Haymarket,” he says.

“MOCA is about the Chinese thread in Australia’s nationhood. We
are not something separate, we are very much a part of what
happened in Australia, and also the future.”
 

MOCA President Dr John Yu AC

How can you help?
Since announcing that MOCA will be based in Haymarket, Dr Yu
says support from the community will be vital to ensure the
museum’s success and benefit to the Haymarket area.

“One of the things that we are going to need is community
support, and support in-kind. We need the financial assistance to
be able to run it, and to employ staff and to ensure the successful
transformation of the building into a museum,” he says.

“Education is a very important part of this and we need young
people to be a part of it. If there’s some way we can reach out to
young Chinese-Australians that would be great. We need to ask the
younger people - how should we be doing this?”

“I’d like to know what young people feel today, and we’d like to
record their views.”

Find out how to make a donation here.
To find out more, visit the website.
 

Proposed development of Dixon House - submissions open

A development application has been filed to demolish the existing
building at 413-415 Sussex Street (Dixon House) and build a 17-
storey mixed use development including a 336 student boarding
rooms and four levels of retail, together with conservation works
to the existing buildings at 82-84 Dixon Street (behind Dixon
House), which received heritage status last year. 

See the plans here, submissions close on 8 February 2021.
 

MEET OUR EXECUTIVE COMMITTEE

Linda McCreath

Linda McCreath (伦桂玲律师) is the founder and Principal Lawyer
of Abacus Visa Immigration Lawyers, a Sydney-based legal practice
that specialises in Australian visa and migration services. The
firm counts major international corporations, Chinese companies
with operations in Australia and high networth individuals
spanning such diverse fields as finance, mining, media,
education, health, and recruitment among its long-term clients. 

As a practising lawyer and a registered migration agent, Linda
leads a professional team comprising native English, Mandarin
and Cantonese speakers with a deep appreciation and respect for
cultural nuance. Recognising the constantly changing nature of
immigration law, Abacus Visa operates with the appropriate
knowledge, skill and sensitivity required when dealing with visa
applications and complex migration matters on a case-by-case
basis.

Linda offers clients over 30 years of corporate and small business
experience across the globe. Her in-depth understanding of
statutory compliance and risk management uniquely positions
her to provide businesses and individuals with valuable advice on
how to protect against immigration law breaches and any related
loss of reputation.

Linda has been serving on the Executive Committee of the
Chamber since 2010. She has also been an active member of Inner
West Speakers for over 20 years, part of the Toastmasters
International. She is passionate about the preservation and
awareness of the heritage, culture and history of the Sydney
Chinatown. 

NEW MEMBERS

Mira Tedjo
Three Kings and a Queen (founder and CEO)

Three Kings and a Queen is a real estate company based in Oran
Park, servicing NSW and QLD to help clients with buying, selling
and managing their properties. They have an extensive network of
professionals in NSW and QLD to recommend clients services
related to real estate, such as solicitors, brokers, financial
planners, insurance brokers and more.
 

Christine Beshay
Platinum Property Finders (Managing Director)

Platinum Property Finders is based in Concord, Sydney and their
expertise lies in assisting time-poor people or those who don’t
have experience in buying in the inner west to purchase their
home or investment property. They work exclusively for the buyer
to ensure they find the right property at the right price, sourcing
properties that are not shown on domain.com.au or
realestate.com.au.

BUSINESS TIPS

Staying COVID-safe

The NSW government recently changed its current restrictions on
businesses due to COVID-19. Check the COVID-19 Safety Plan that
applies to your business for guidance on:

whether your staff are required to face masks

whether a COVID-19 Safety Plan is required or recommended
for your venue or event

when to apply the one person per 2 square metres rule and
one person per 4 square metres rule

the maximum number of people permitted at specific venues
and events

If you live in Greater Sydney, it is now mandatory to wear a face
mask indoors, if you are visiting a shop or a business including
supermarkets, shopping centres, banks, post offices and more.

Find the full list here.
 

The Chamber is working with its members to ensure Haymarket
and Chinatown continues to be a safe place for people to visit.

 

Customer check-in changes

As of 1 January 2021, hospitality venues and hairdressers will be
required to use the NSW Government QR code system. Businesses
need to ensure that they have measures in place that will
accurately capture customer and staff details.

COVID Safe Check-in is available to all businesses in NSW. Learn
more about COVID Safe Check-in with the Service NSW app.

HAYMARKET HISTORY

Wing Sang & Co. buildings

Wing Sang & Co. was an import and export fruit merchant and
commission agent that operated in Haymarket between 1890-1984.
The founders of the Wing Sang came from Zhongshan, and later
established major department stores (Sincere, Wing On and Da
Sun) in Hong Kong and Shanghai in the 20th century.

The company always operated around the Haymarket area, with
its first premises opposite Belmore Market (site of the current
Capitol Theatre). It later moved to 18-22 Campbell St (constructed in
1892) which still stands today.

Credit to the China-Australia Heritage Corridor for the fascinating
piece of Haymarket history (read the full version here) and also to
the Museum of Chinese in Australia for the historical photo.
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